
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recruitment   
1 Nov 06 to 31 Dec 07 

UK 168 
Lincoln 34 
Aberdeen 18 
Nottingham City 16 
Bishop Auckland 16 
Stockport Steppg. Hill 12 
Boston Pilgrim             12 
Blackpool Victoria        11 
Stoke-on-Trent 9 
Edinburgh Western 9 
Glasgow Monklands 7 
Newham General 5 
Wolverhampton 3 
Doncaster 2 
Torbay 2 
Royal Devon & Exeter 2 
Yeovil District Hospital  2 
Borders Melrose           2 
Scunthorpe 1 
Staffordshire General 1 
Edinburgh Royal 1 
Liverpool Aintree 1 
Kings College                1 
Scarborough General   1 
Glasgow Western 0 
Stirling Royal Infirmary 0 
Oxford 0 
Antrim 0 
Ulster 0 
Derby Hospitals 0 
Chesterfield 0 
Truro 0 
China 83 
Wenzhou 78 
Tian Tan 5 
New Zealand 18 
Dunedin 15 
Auckland 1 
Hawkes Bay 1 
Hutt Hospital 1 
Singapore 12 
Canada 9 
Sri Lanka 8 
Poland 5 
Malaysia 4 
Australia 1 
Italy 0 
Philippines 0 
Hong Kong 0 
Belgium 0 
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Continue or Stop for 2008?!  Congratulations to Debbie Neal for winning our 
continue/stop competition for 2008.  Debbie, from Yeovil/Bournemouth, has won a 
Canon Ixus digital camera for committing to stop ‘picking up other people’s dirty 
underwear’ and continue ‘smiling and having irrepressible optimism’.  

A prize of £500 has been awarded to the following centre for recruiting 10 ENOS 
patients between 1 Nov and 31 Dec: United Lincolnshire Hospitals NHS Trust.  
Well done!  (The prize money will be transferred once all documents and CT scans have been received).  

  

 

ENOS Competition and Prizes 
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UK Stroke Forum 
Thanks to all the current and potential Investigators who attended 
the ENOS stand at The UK Stroke Forum in Harrogate. The 
meeting was high profile, with the Government launching 
the National Stroke Strategy for England on 5 December 2007 and 
speeches by the Secretary of State for Health, Alan Johnson MP 
and His Royal Highness, The Duke of Kent.  
 

 

The ENOS Stand 
UK Stroke Forum, Dec 2007 
L to r:  Sally Utton, Laura Gray, 
Margaret Adrian, Tanya Payne 
 
ENOS biscuits were a popular choice! 

 

Gala Dinner 
UK Stroke Forum, Dec 2007 
L to r:  Tanya Payne, 
Margaret Adrian 
(Nottingham), Rose Brown 
(Lincs)  
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

• Blackpool Victoria Hospital, UK, Staffordshire General Hospital, UK, Royal 
Devon and Exeter Hospital, UK, Kings College London, UK, Borders 
General Hospital, UK  and Scarborough General Hospital, UK for 
randomising their first ever ENOS patients. 

• Yeovil District Hospital, UK for recruiting the 800th ENOS patient and 
winning registration at ESC in Nice 2008. 

   
 
  

*  SOPs:  Recording a SUSAR GTN/no GTN v1.4, Recording a SUSAR 
stop/continue v1.4  

We are aware that we have made a lot of form changes recently and we are 
trying to minimise this for the future.  However, please be aware that we have 
submitted a substantial amendment to the ENOS protocol, sent to MREC and 
MHRA on 16 November, which also includes a new PIS/consent forms and 
new GP letter and is likely to be released in the New Year.  Please note, this 
amendment clarifies issues rather than changing the protocol. 
All forms can be downloaded from the web-site (Documents page after login). 

 

******Recently Updated Forms****** 

ENOS Trial Office 

Division of Stroke Medicine 
Clinical Sciences Building 

Nottingham University 
Hospital NHS Trust 

Hucknall Road 
Nottingham  
NG5 1PB 

Tel +44 115 823 1770 
Fax.+44 115 823 1771 

 

Chief Investigator 
Philip Bath 

+44 115 823 1768 
 

Trial Medics 
Gillian Sare  

+44 115 823 1769 
 

Tim England  
+44 115 823 0288 

 
Trial Manager 

Sally Utton  
+44 115 823 0287 

 
UK Centre Coordinator 

Tanya Payne  
+44 115 823 0286 

 
International Centre 

Coordinator 
Shirley Macalpine  
+44 115 823 1770 

 
Follow Up Coordinator 

Sharon Ellender  
+44 115 823 0289 

 
Trial Statistician 

Laura Gray  
+44 115 823 1772 

 
Data and Imaging 

Officer 
Lida Kaur 

+44 115823 1776 
 

Research Secretary 
Yvonne Smallwood  
+44 115 823 1770 
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ENOS now has 55 centres in 13 countries. 
More centres are very welcome. 

 

 

CTA -  ENOS has a new CTA number.  Please note this is now 
03057/0017/001.   
Password change – A password change option will be available in the New 
Year within the ENOS website to allow investigators to change their password. 
Passwords will need to be changed at least every year and will need to be at 
least 8 characters long, with a combination of upper/lower case and 
alphanumeric characters. 
CT Scans - Please note that we are only able to pay for day 7 scans (±1 day) 
when the baseline scan is completed before randomisation. 
 

Tips of the month 

Congratulations to…. 

Upcoming Meetings 
ISC/ASA, New Orleans (Feb 08):  Ongoing trial poster. 
CEESS, Poland (3-4 Apr 08): ENOS Investigator meeting scheduled for 3rd 
April.  Dr Gillian Sare is presenting a talk, 4 April at 9am.  
Spain (3-4 Apr 08):  Philip Bath is presenting on “Hypertension and acute 
stroke” for the meeting and an Investigator Meeting may be held.  
ESC, Nice (May 08):  ENOS will be having a stand at ESC and an Investigator 
meeting.  There will also be an ENOS International Advisory Committee 
Meeting during the conference.   
WSC, Vienna (Sept 08): ENOS will be hosting a stand at WSC.   
Asian Oceanian Congress (Oct 08): It is likely that an Investigator Meeting 
will be held. 

Data Monitoring Committee 
The Data Monitoring Committee met on 3 December 2007 and reviewed data 
for 795 patients. The Committee had no concerns and recommend that the 
trial continues. The approval letter is posted on the ENOS website.  


